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zoninginspector@townofcanandaigua.org

From: Chris Jensen <cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org>
Sent: Tuesday, September 11, 2018 7:38 AM
To: 'Eric Cooper'
Subject: FW: Halloween House Tour Business Card
Attachments: Photos.zip

Eric, 
 
Emails below and images attached for zoning records. 
Email was sent to Tina. I don’t know if you have set a PB date..  
 
-chris 
 
 

From: Kehoe, David M [mailto:David.Kehoe@windstream.com]  
Sent: Monday, September 10, 2018 5:51 PM 
To: tbloom@townofcanandaigua.org 
Cc: cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org; jenniferkehoeesq@hotmail.com 
Subject: RE: Halloween House Tour Business Card 
 
One last thing… The sign on his roof next to the clown says “Just Call me Dave”. 
I have been very respectful to him throughout the past 8 months, so while this irks me… my concerns are for the safety 
of the people of our neighborhood and the nuisance that is already brought at night by the number of cars that drive 
through our neighborhood unnecessarily just to look at his led crapfest. 
The House tour is not neighborly, nor is it necessary. 
 
Dave 
 

From: Kehoe, David M  
Sent: Monday, September 10, 2018 5:46 PM 
To: tbloom@townofcanandaigua.org 
Cc: cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org; jenniferkehoeesq@hotmail.com 
Subject: Halloween House Tour Business Card 
 
Tina -  
 
Thank you for your time earlier and allowing me to bend your ear.  Attached is a photo of the card Bruce Kersch was 
handing out to guests at a bbq we had at our house earlier.  This is an advertisement for the Halloween house tour we 
have been discussing.  Last year They had 850 - 1,000 Halloween Open House visitors over the course of three different 
nights.  He has expressed to me on a few occasions over the past 8 months that he intends to triple that this year, so as 
many as 3,000 people, which brings a countless number of vehicles.    
 
Also attached are photos of signs he put in his yard after I asked him to reconsider the house tour without the consent 
of his local neighbors.  These signs were up for the 10 days leading up to and including our annual bbq, which he was 
invited to and attended.  Later the next week the signs were removed, likely due to the receipt of the registered letter 
from the town.  We have not had any interaction since this point and all interactions thus far have been neighborly.   
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These signs are an indicator that my goal of maintaining our friendly and at times jovial rapport, may not be 
achievable.  Although my goal is still in place, at this point we have made a conscious decision to avoid engaging in any 
dialect with them at all. 
 
Keep me posted as we discussed as I could, if necessary, be able to provide a list of the names and contact information 
of Old Brookside neighbors that are vehemently opposed to this open house and the issues it brings to our once quiet 
and tactful neighborhood.   
 
Lastly, also included is a photo of what his house looks like at night and this is representative of what his front and back 
yards look like every night of the year.  It gets more intense during Halloween, Christmas, Valentines Day, St. Patrick’s 
day & Easter.   
 
I apologize if some of this is redundant, just trying to keep the storyline together for transparency. 
Please keep us posted. 
 
Regards, 
David & Jennifer Kehoe 
5125 Overlook Lane 
Dave Cell: (585) 738-5353 
 
 
 
 


